
HAPPY FRIENDSHIP WEEK
I received this email today from a friend. I always enjoy
reading Andy Rooney’s column periodically in the paper and
caught him from time to time on 60 Minutes…. even if he seemed
hypercritical I thought this was at times touching, humorous,
but oh so true. A great thing to pass on today since a great
friend is having a birthday today. I hope you have a great
one, L and we will call it 29 and holding if you like � !

In order to save on space, I am going to reprint my favorites:

I’ve learned…. That just one person saying to me, ‘You’ve made
my day!’ makes MY day. (Go ahead, make my day).

I’ve learned…. That having a child fall asleep in your arms is
one of the most peaceful feelings in the world (very true
especially if you can get one to do it… a miracle in itself at
times, but when it happens… it is magic)

I’ve learned… That being kind is much more important than
being right. (of course there are exceptions to every rule)

I’ve learned… That no matter how serious your life requires
you to be, everyone needs a friend to act Goofy with. (Gawrsh…
that is my favorite of the bunch… wonder why. hyuck, hyuck)

I’ve learned… That sometimes all a person needs is a hand to
hold and a heart to understand. (That is beautiful and very
true)

I’ve learned… That love, not time, heals all wounds. (Again,
very profound)

I’ve learned… That everyone you meet deserves to be greeted
with a smile. (You may not like the person you meet, but a
smile is nothing more than a frown turned upside down. I was
also once told that you use more facial muscles when you
frown. Myth or fact?  Going along with that….)
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I’ve learned… That a smile is an inexpensive way to improve
your looks (not sure that I totally agree with that one, but
never hurts).

Happy Birthday, Lis � . You are my friend and I AM honored!

Last Chance
This is probably one of the last posts I’m going to write
about pregnancy.  As we get down to the end, there’s not much
to report (I cannot physically do much TO report!), and I will
definitely post pictures of the baby.  I started my weekly Dr.
visits a few weeks ago, and today, finally we are starting to
see some action.  The Dr. says my pregnancy is now officially
full-term, and my body is preparing for birth.  At today’s Dr.
visit, the baby was moving around lots while she was listening
to his heartbeat, and it accelerated nicely while he moved. 
The Dr. wants me to get induced the week before my due date
because I have big babies (Taylor was only 7 lbs 2 oz, but the
last 2 were 8 lbs 12 oz), but Dr. is off on Monday, so right
now we’re looking at July 8 or 9.  I don’t have to decide
until next Monday, but I think I’m going to go with the 8th
since I’m so anxious – why wait if I don’t have to?  I have a
few meetings scheduled that week, but I will have to miss
them.  Besides, that’s a nice date for a birthday – 7/08/08 –
since we have no hope of holding out til the 21st.  Our first
2 daughters were born on the 21st of their months, December
and May, and then our third daughter was born a day early, on
October 20…  sometimes I forget and celebrate her “month”
birthdays on the 21st out of habit…  But baby Christopher will
be no where near the 21st…  July 8th – that’s only 5 days
after my birthday!  But I like the sound of it and can’t
believe that it’s only 2 weeks away!  Time flies so fast, 2
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weeks will pass in no time!  Good thing too because I get less
sleep by the night.  I’m up going to the bathroom at least 3-4
times, and then I’ve been having trouble sleeping when I lay
down again.  But since I don’t plan much during the day and my
oldest daughter is out of school for the summer – she is a
great big help with our youngest-for-now, I have been getting
good naps for the most part.

Please send thoughts and prayers for our friend Cathy who is
in the hospital after having a heart attack on Sunday.  We’re
going to visit her tonight and hopefully she’ll be feeling
well soon!

A  Tragedy  of  Operatic
Proportions
Yes, tonight was our final rehearsal for Little Women before
we have an audience and any audience expects to be entertained
and tonight while still good also had a few pitfalls. Huge
gaps  where  a  character  forgot  her  entrances,  fumbling
backstage  to  move  sets  and  props  into  place.  Just  little
things that can and frequently do cause an audience to become
distracted and lose interest. But overall, these were only
minor things (admittedly the person who forgot her entrances
was not so minor but I am sure that her professionalism will
return and will be fine).

Also missing tonight was our assistant lighting person. When I
returned from practice, I had a message informing me that
Carol was really sick so I immediately called and talked to
her daughter. I was really concerned because Carol is always
so dependable (as well as a fun member of our game night gang
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who played my mother in our recent Murder Mystery night) and I
was hoping most of the evening that nothing was seriously
wrong. Thankfully, she was feeling better by the time I had
called. This was on her birthday of all things to boot. So
Happy Birthday Carol and I hope you feel much better � . And
see you tomorrow night. I will also have to attend some of the
Summer City Band concerts on Wednesday nights through the
summer as Megan plays the trumpet in the band. She should have
told me sooner. I started playing trumpet in 5th grade and by
the time I was in high school moved to the tuba (many tales
about Susie and I � ) with some gentle nudging from a certain
high school band director.

I almost forgot to mention that a certain well-admired writer
from a newspaper was in attendance.  Not to review as some
feared, just to flash his camera and leave.  Hopefully, he
does not bring his book Friday night and have it out before
the first scene is over.

HAPPY BIRTHDAY TO THE BEST!
Today is my husband’s birthday!  Poor guy, he has to work.  It
stinks that when you become an adult, you can’t take the day
off on your birthday.  When you think about it, each person
would get only one day per year, it could be easily proven
when your day is and if you’ve already taken it, but I guess
in larger workplaces, it wouldn’t be very economical when
there are lots of employees.  Plus, it’s not like you can take
a break from every responsibility in life for a day – though
that would be nice!  There’s no ‘off’ switch on the kids, the
pets still need to be cared for, bills are due, errands to
run…  the list goes on…  so why draw the line at having a day
off work?
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But  anyway,  my  husband  is  going  to  take  a  half  day  off
tomorrow so we can celebrate just the two of us; and we’re
both really looking forward to that – I just have to make it
through today.  I’ve had a terribly stressful day so far, but
I shouldn’t vent about it to my husband on his birthday…  so
instead I’ve recorded a time table of everything that’s been
going on in our house for the last hour.  Normally, this
wouldn’t be that big of a deal, but since I’m now up going to
the bathroom half the night and our kids spazzed about going
to bed last night and kept everyone up late, today I was
really looking forward to some downtime and maybe even a nap. 
I was hoping to just sit here and write a blog post or two,
mostly about how wonderful my husband is on his birthday…  but
instead I find myself venting about the kids because they’re
being really needy.  Not bad really, but I am so tired!  I
don’t know how I’m ever going to find the energy to take them
to the carnival tonight!  So anyway, my hour that I’ve set
aside to blog before lunch has gone something like this:

11:24 – getting youngest something to drink (and there’s been
lots of stuff before this, this is just where I got frustrated
enough to notate everything)
11:27 – sat down again
11:29-11:34 – setting up youngest outside at the ‘picnic’
11:34-11:38 – sat down to blog
11:38 – a request comes in for more Pringles
11:39 – After some discussion, it’s decided that if they eat
their sandwiches, they can have popsicles instead of Pringles
11:40  – whats this about giving their lunchmeat to the dog?!?
11:42 – About this time, I should be getting up to go take a
peek out the window to see if I can determine the fate of the
lunchmeat.  But I have a big long day ahead of me, and it’d be
nice if I could sit for a FEW mins!  I will just have to trust
the kids to tell me the truth.  I have a bad feeling about
this.
11:45 – The back door opens.  This time it’s the oldest with
an update – “Sammie stepped on dog poop and she doesn’t have



shoes on.”  UGH – I make a quick note of the time in my blog
and head outside to clean it up.
11:46 – turned the hose on right on my sock-and-shoed-foot
while washing dog poop off of Sammie’s foot
11:51 – Friend shows up for help in carrying furniture –
ringing the doorbell and making the dog go completely crazy. 
Shoot!  I totally forgot he was coming today!  Now my husband
has EXTRA responsibilities on his birthday!
11:55 – UPS guy pulls up, dog still going crazy from friend
stopping by
12:08 – Wow – have they really let me sit and type this for a
whole 13 minutes?!?  Uh, oh – back door opens again – “I have
something in my hair.” – Guess who?  Surprise – it’s the same
kid who stepped in dog poop.
12:10 – bug detangled from hair

And the day is just beginning.  So it will go on like this,
and on, and on…  So now maybe you have some insight as to why
it takes me a good hour to write one blog post or get much of
anything  accomplished  around  here,  really.   But  on  to  my
birthday wishes for my hubby, since I only have 5 minutes left
of my blogging hour.

So I have absolutely NO idea what to get him.  I’d like him to
have a gift to open, even though he says he doesn’t care. 
Everything he wants (and that’s not much, he’s not really into
material things) he says he buys for himself and he’d be
happier knowing that no money was spent on buying him any
birthday presents.  But the way I am, I like to give gifts; I
like people to have something to open and to see them get
gifts on their birthdays, so I feel badly that he doesn’t have
anything.  I was going to go out today and get something, but
I really can’t think of anything to get him…  I’ve had some
good ideas in the past, but this year I’m at a loss…  So I
will just try to keep the kids good and out of his hair, which
is actually much more difficult than it sounds for me right
now.  But my husband said earlier today that he wants to make



my day extra special and good.  He woke up early with the kids
(as  usual)  and  had  the  dishwasher  emptied  and  the  kids’
breakfasts  cleaned  up  by  the  time  I  got  up.   Only  the
most wonderful man like my husband would go out of his way to
make my day extra special on his birthday!  And that’s why I
say Happy Birthday to the BEST!!!

A Miracle for Every Season
Today when I was putting away laundry, it occurred to me that
it’s almost that time of year when I need to pack away winter
clothes and see if I have enough spring / summer clothes for
the kids in the right sizes.  And, since I’m going to have
another little bundle of joy, I started thinking about what I
already have in the way of baby clothes…  Since this is my 4th
girl, I have plenty of pinks and purples.  However, I really
do need to check if any of these clothes are fitting for a
July baby – I’ve never had a summer baby before!  Come to
think of it, my girls were born in December (winter), May
(spring), October (fall), and now, July (summer) – giving me
miracles for every season!  We are so blessed!

Since #3 arrived not even 2 years ago, I still have ALL of her
baby clothes, and my friends at the time were so nice to throw
me a baby shower, even though she was #3…  I think it had
something  to  do  with  my  friend  Sue  insisting  baby  #3
(Disney) was going to be a boy, but it was very thoughtful of
her at any rate.  This next part is weird, I’m warning you… 
The problem is, all of my baby clothes are in the basement,
and I have put myself on strike from going in the basement for
awhile…  It’s a long story, but I probably won’t be ready to
go down there until the end of summer or fall – it’s just not
something I want to deal with these days…  maybe I’ll go into
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it in another post.  So, I guess I’m going to have to bribe my
husband to dig around in the basement to find all of our
newborn baby clothes in time for me to wash them and see if
there’s any shopping to do before our new arrival.  The good
news is, since it will be July, I shouldn’t need too many
clothes off the bat…  some onesies and blankets will do it
until fall, and maybe by then I will be basement-ready!


